Minutes of Steering Group Meeting held on 17.7.12 at Applegarth, Nicholson Lane
Present:
Peter Ward; Peter Clarke; Maureen Ward; John Bodger; Chris Cant; Peter Dicken; Christine Sutherland.
Apologies: 
Nigel Jenkins; Geoff Rockcliffe-King.
Update on Projects:
STORY GIANTS
The Story Giants of Eden book was nominated for the Lakeland Book of the Year Awards and Geoff Rockcliffe-King represented PACT at the ceremony. The book was one of two runners-up and a certificate was received which CC has sent on to Jackie and Jess. Two copies of the book were taken and donations made to PACT in lieu of payment. GR-K holds a couple of boxes of the books now. GR-K wrote an entertaining report on the award ceremony and PD and JB asked for copies of that email to be sent to them. MW to do this.
GREENING OF PENRITH
All the planters are now in place in the town centre and have been permanently planted up with trees, shrubs and perennials. There has been a persistent problem with vandalism to one planter in particular in Little Dockray and the tree in it has been damaged on several occasions. It seems that someone climbs up it and tries to break it by swinging down from the top. The steel reinforcing support has been bent and the trunk of the tree damaged. PW and MW have uprighted the tree again and braced it in position underneath the soil but it will not withstand much more maltreatment. The only thing that remains to be done for this phase of work is the painting of the remainder of the street furniture in the town centre. (the lampposts around the Monument have been done)
We now have sponsors for all of the planters for this year from the business community with a couple of businesses paying for three years sponsorship in advance.JB offered to sponsor one for next year. 
It was arranged that the judges for Penrith in Bloom were taken on a tour of everything that has been done recently including the community garden and Town Hall herb garden. One of the Greening Group accompanied them and reported that they were very impressed by the community's efforts and were considering a special award.
PW reported that the grant application to Awards for All has been successful and Vitality of Penrith will match this funding giving a total so far of £20,000 for the upgrading of the churchyard and other improvements in St Andrew's Square. We are awaiting the result of the planning application and various protocols the  church has to follow before we start work. There are also some other funding sources which may add to the total.
WATERMILL
PW met with Henk some weeks ago and agreed to do an outline business plan for him. This was done the next day and sent to Henk but nothing has been heard since and we assume that he has not proceeded. PC said that he had heard someone else was interested in buying the Mill.
FINANCE
CC has received a new insurance quote. The main increase in cost related to the increase in PL from £2m to £5m. This was a requirement of the Council for doing the work in The  Churchyard. Part of the cost of the premium is also based on turnover which was estimated some time ago at about £30,000 for this year (2012/13). CC reported that the insurance company would need to be informed if our turnover increased by more than 25%. If the CAfS bid is successful this would see our turnover increase significantly and the insurance would have to be reviewed. PW suggested that the Greening project should pay all of  the increase  in cost arising from the increase in PL insurance and a contribution to the overall insurance cost  of the premium. PW and CC to agree the exact sum. As it is not possible to insure the planters PW suggested putting an initial £250 from the Greening money into a sinking fund - ie we self insure for the planters. We agreed to leave this as separately accounted for in the PACT accounts but to be reviewed with the intention of placing it in a new account with the Eden Credit Union if this gets off the ground.
There will be about £1000 coming in to the PACT account from work that Peter has done for CAfS and under the previous agreement three quarters of this sum after expenses would be returned for CAfS's use and the rest kept by PACT.
PW agreed to keep PACT up to date with the details of the various projects he is working on.
EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES 
Garden of Eden
Gordon Nicholson has identified seven patches of land which he could make available for community groups. More details to come later. PC suggested that we might be able to offer some of these to those on the allotment waiting list.
Penrith on a Plate Sat 21st July
PC has done a lot of work organising our stand for this event.  The theme is to be Grow Your Own. He has borrowed display boards from CAfS and a gazebo fromBolton Village Hall. He has gathered about 100 photographs relating both to "grow your own" and to "buy local" (eg Vista Veg) There will also be PACT material on display - photos from various events over the last year and projects we have been involved with. MW to bring DVDs to sell on the day. PD and MW to bring the two PACT aprons. MW to bring compliment slips with our website address and also copies of the new PACT leaflet. MW to email out to wider "audience" inviting them to come to the stand. PD to bring any copies of the Story Giants books he has left. PC will liaise with us about setting up and help on the stand.
It was agreed that we should buy our own display boards for future use and PC will research best buys.
AOB
CC mentioned that there will be Freegle event in Alston in the autumn - a give and take similar to the one in Penrith earlier this year.PD reported that people from Brought who came to the Incredible Edible event have now arranged a trip to Todmorden.
It was suggested that we might think of applying for a grant to purchase an apple press (from the Neighbourhood Forum?) CC mentioned another possible source of funding - the Cumbria Foundation - which is concerned with wellbeing. He agreed to send PW details of this. PW agreed to write the grant application but preferably submit it in PC's name as they might reject yet another plea for money from PW!
NEXT MEETING
5th September (apologies in advance from CS who may be away on holiday then) 
We agreed to hold a meeting later in the month (possible "apple"theme )and invite various other local groups involved in similar pursuits.
Maureen Ward 18.7.12
